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Make no mistake. We were on the brink of Guerilla Warfare and
a Dystopian future if Trump had not been elected. But this is
only a brief respite unless Trump can navigate through the
following realities:

1. We remain on the brink of Economic and Financial ruin if
Trump’s  Heroic,  Bold  and  Go-for-Broke  Policies  are  not
successful . We really have no choice. These policies were
designed to, among other things, return manufacturing jobs to
the United States, reduce inflation, and reduce our foreign
exchange trade deficits.

The resulting increase in middle class employment is expected
to revitalize the American Dream, reduce inflation, strengthen
the dollar, and rebuild the Rust Belt.

2. The use of tariffs is the essential component to revitalize
our economy, as it did prior to the Coup of 1913 when tariffs
financed the government and protected industries and jobs.

3. But it must be noted in the strongest possible words that
our Constitutional Republic was not designed to be financed by
federal income taxes. In fact, it is impossible to have a
Constitutional Republic supported by federal income taxes. The
Federal  Establishment  (it  is  not  a  government)  must  be
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financed  with  tariffs  alone,  with  contributions  from  the
states  if  necessary.  Federal  income  taxes  finance  wars,
Communism, and put all power in the Federal Establishment and
the Parasitic Super-Rich Ruling Class (PSRRC), contrary to the
Constitution.  The  PSRRC  are  the  super-rich  who  control
corporations which direct and bribe politicians.

4. Our 36 Trillion-dollar deficit is like a sword over our
heads, ready to destroy us economically at any time. Interest
on this debt is over one Trillion dollars a year and growing
rapidly. It is equal to 20% of government income. It is an
impossible burden that can only be corrected by terminating
all  unconstitutional  functions  (a  majority)  and  limiting
Federal  Establishment  to  functions  authorized  by  the
Enumerated Powers in the Constitution. Most of the Federal
Establishment  is  now  a  Criminal  Enterprise  with  no  legal
support whatsoever. President Trump has the power to correct
this because it is not legal.

5.  The  Privately-Owned  Federal  Reserve  Bank  is
Unconstitutional and manipulates our currency for the benefit
of the PSRRC (such as for wars for profit). The currency must
be returned to gold and silver backing to reduce inflation and
maintain value. They can’t print gold to finance wars.

6. We have a major barrier to a functioning Constitutional
Republic, and it is the established Communist Governments. In
big cities and Blue states, the able-bodied Communists who
don’t  work  are  unconstitutionally  funded  by  the  Federal
Establishment  from  taxes  collected  from  working  people.
Remember  Communism  only  works  until  it  runs  out  of  other
people’s money. One of three things will occur: unlawful money
will be cut off, those who work will demand a cutoff, and
Communists will revolt when funds are cut. It is important to
note that funds paid to those who do not produce goods or
services are highly inflationary.

7. Our political leaders since at least the Coup of 1913 have



ignored the admonition of our founding fathers to stay out of
foreign wars. We had no business being in WW one or two or any
conflict in the last 80 years. None of the antagonists could
invade us and only the Military-Industrial Complex of the
PSRRC profited. Our oceans protect us from invasion. We are
only vulnerable to nuclear war and the Communists within.

8. As a bankrupt country, we have no business in wars with or
without a Declaration of War, or unlawfully spending money on
foreign aid and stationing our troops in 150 countries.

9. The greatest single threat to our Constitutional Republic,
our standard of living, and our security are the tens of
millions  of  illegal  invaders.  They  destroyed  Europe.  All
financial assistance to illegals must be terminated and they
must be deported as quickly as possible, regardless of cost.
May the politicians of both parties who allowed open borders
go straight to hell.

10. We have a severe shortage of English-speaking high-school
graduates in the labor force because the federal establishment
gives them more benefits of all kinds to encourage them not to
work. In many cases these government benefits exceed what they
could earn working (and are Unconstitutional)!

11. We have a serious problem because we support Israel in its
Genocide in Gaza. A good part of the world hates Israel, and
hates us for supporting them. The foreign aid we give Israel
and  any  country  is  unconstitutional.  I  lack  firsthand
knowledge that the Jewish lobby controls our government but
the  preponderance  of  evidence  supports  that  opinion.  It
further states that we have been in almost constant war in the
Middle East in support of Israel and our Military Industrial
Complex.

The  difficulties  facing  our  country  are  complex  but  the
solutions  are  simple  and  well-known  (obey  the  Enumerated
Powers). When you have a Constitution and mostly ignore its



provisions, you end up with a mostly Criminal Enterprise and
the  “Royal  Order  of  the  Purple  Shaft  with  Barbed  Wire
Clusters.”

God Bless You and the Republic
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